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COMING UP ….. 

 
April  9 Regional Council Meeting 10:00 am 
 Beth Platt’s House, Carlisle MA 
 
April 9        HB Prep-leg anatomy 2:30 pm 
 Shepley Hill Farm Groton MA 
 
April 16 RPC Mock Rally 
 Grand View Stables Danville NH 
 
April 23 UL/C3 mounted prep   
 Grand View Stables Danville NH  
 
May 13 HB  prep-parasites, diseases  6:30 pm 
 Johnson’s home Nashua  NH  
 
May 28 HB Mock Rating 8 am – 5 pm 
 UNH Durham NH 
 

 

NOTES FROM THE REGION 

 

The Region is starting to leap into action with the 
beginning of spring. We held the first rally of the 
season this past weekend. There were just under 
50 competitors for Quiz and we have several 
teams potentially headed for Championships in 
Kentucky. Thanks go to Amanda Ellis and her 
team for once again hosting a super Rally.  

The HB, C3, and UL prep programs are moving 
right along. Applications have gone to the 
National Office and candidates are beginning to 
get serious about their upcoming ratings. We will 
be hosting the HB and the C3 and B tests at UNH 
this summer. The region has held a number of 
preps already this year and more are planned for 
both mounted and unmounted sessions. All level 
appropriate members are welcome to attend. 

Rockingham PC is hosting a mock rally on the 
16th and has extended an invitation to all 
interested clubs. This is a great way for new 
members to experience a rally for the first time,  

 

without having the responsibility of dealing with a 
pony. Please contact Karen Marcotte for more 
details. 

Please be sure to check the CNE website often 
for updates and additional information. Rally 
updates and entry forms, schooling shows, 
educational opportunities and much more can be 
found at http://cne.ponyclub.org . 

Just a quick reminder that we will be holding the 
April Regional Council  meeting at Beth Platt’s 
home in Carlisle MA this coming Saturday, April 9 
at 10:00 am. The address is 75 Peter Hans Road 
Carlisle MA 01741. Be sure to bring your club 
policies with you. Directions are as follows: 

From West of Carlisle follow Rt. 225 through the 
rotary in the center of town, (first right off the 
rotary essentially staying straight) take a left onto 
Brook Street which will be your second left after 
the rotary.  Take your second right onto Peter 
Hans Road.  We are No. 75 (Green house at the 
intersection with Craigie Circle).  From East of 
Carlisle or Rt 128:  Take the exit for 
Carlisle/Bedford rt 225/4 heading west.  Follow 
signs for Rt 225 (It will bear left at the VW 
dealership in Bedford) After you cross over the 
bridge into Carlisle, Brook Street will be your 
second right and Peter Hans Road will be the 
second right off of Brook Street.  We are No. 75 
(Green house at the intersection with Craigie 
Circle). 

 

 

 

 

 


